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RIA: The UK is electrifying its railway at less
than half the rate needed to decarbonise by
2050

October 14, 2021

New data has been published from the Office of Rail and Road (ORR) showing that the UK is not electrifying
its railways quick enough to meet Net Zero by 2050.

The statistical release shows that in 2020-21, 179 track kilometres were electrified, less than half the 448
kilometres required each year to meet Network Rail’s target of a Net Zero railway by 2050.

Key results from rail infrastructure and assets:
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e As a result of various electrification schemes across Great Britain, 6,045 km of the mainline railway
route is now electrified. This is 37.9% of all route length.

e In 2020-21, 179 new electrified track km was added to the network. This was due to electrification of
Midland Main Line between Bedford and Corby.

e Three new mainline stations (Bow Street, Horden and Kintore) opened in 2020-21, bringing the total
number to 2,569 stations.

e The average age of rolling stock for all passenger train operators is 17.1 years, which has decreased by
0.3 years since 2019-20.

David Clarke, Technical Director of the Railway Industry Association (RIA), who authored the Electrification
Cost Challenge Report in 2019, said: “New data published today shows that the UK electrified some 179
track kilometres in 2020-21, mostly on completing the Midland Mainline upgrade between Bedford and
Corby. Yet, according to Network Rail’s Decarbonisation Strategy, we need to deliver 13,000 kilometres of
electrification by 2050, meaning we need to be electrifying around 400 kilometres a year, more than
double the rate we're currently doing. And what’s more, with no major schemes coming down the line, we
can reasonably expect that there will be less work, not more, in the coming year.

“The Railway Industry Association has long called for a sustainable, cost-effective programme of
electrification, alongside support for battery and hydrogen powered trains, in order to meet the
Government'’s Net Zero target by 2050 - an approach which was endorsed in the Government’s Transport
Decarbonisation Plan in July. Yet, at the current rate, we are unlikely to meet that target. Crucially, the
industry is also losing expertise and capabilities whilst schemes are stalled, meaning it will be harder to
deliver the considerable amount of work needed if and when new projects are started.

“We need to get a programme of electrification work underway today, so we can decarbonise the network,
bring greater benefits to passengers and freight user, and support the UK economy as we look to ‘build
back better’.”

The ORR'’s Statistical release can be found here
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